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14 February2004

SUBMISSION 40

TheHonJudi MoylanMP
Chair
JointStandingCommitteeon PublicWorks
RG31
ParliamentHouse
CANBERRA ACT 2600

DearMs Moylan,

New Housing for DefenceHousingAuthority (DHA) at McDowell, Brisbane
SubmissionNo 5— Councrnor Norm Wyndham

Thankyou for theopportunityto respondto thesubmissionofCouncillorNorm
Wyndham,Councillor forMcDowall.

CouncillorWyndhamhasraisedthematterofaproposalby BrisbaneCity Council
(BCC) to constructtraffic light controlsattheintersectionofRodeRoadandIfield
Street,McDowall. BCC has,until recently,consideredthatthiswouldbeachieved
throughresumptionoflandforthepurposeofroadconstructionaswell asadditional
landrequiredfor incidentalworks. BCChassinceconfirmedthatthelandacquired
for incidentalworksis requiredfor thepurposeofearthworksandbatters,andnot for
carriageoftraffic.

TheDevelopmentApplicationapprovedby Council includeda Condition22(a),
requiringa4.266metrewideningalongtheRodeRoadfrontageofthesite. This
conditionis imposedon developmentsiteswherenewroadsarerequiredand/orwhere
safetyandcapacityof existingandnewroadsareto bemaintained.Therequirement
for roadwideningin thisdevelopmentwasto maintainthefuturecapacityofRode
Road.

Condition5(a) alsorequiresthatvehicularaccessshallnotbepermittedto anylots
fronting RodeRoad. Theconditionensuresthattraffic generatedby thedevelopment
doesnot directlyincreasetraffic volumesin thevicinity oftheRodeRoad/IfieldStreet
intersection.
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DiscussionswereheldbetweenDHA andCouncillorWyndham,andCouncillor
WyndhamandBrisbaneCity Council, on 8 February2005 regardingDHA’s
alternativeproposalsto accommodatethesignalisedintersectionwithouttheneedfor
landresumption,utilising thelandprovidedfor underCondition22(a).

In apreliminarydesignreviewof BCC’s proposal,DHA’s traffic engineershave
notedthatit appearsto bedesignedfor agreenfieldsite, in thatall dimensions
approachthemaximumdesirable,thereforerequiringsignificantlanddedications.
Theintersectionis locatedin aninner-city locationwheretheproposedland
dedicationwould haveasignificantimpacton theDHA development.

Theresumptionoflandandconstructionoftheintersectionproposedby BCC would
resultin a lossto thedevelopmentoffourhousinglots, reducethedevelopment’s
stormwaterdetentioncapability(with theneedfor a compensatoryreductionin
parklandareaandpotentialchangesto adjoiningstreetandlot layout),increasethe
acousticandretainingwall requirementfor theremainingblocksanddisturbprotected
re-growthvegetationareasonRodeRoad. Theseimpactsareconsideredsignificant.

DHA hasproposedanumberofalternativedesignsolutionsto achievetheprovision
ofa signalisedintersectionwithoutfurtherdedicationofland. Theseoptions,to be
furtherdiscussedwith BCC engineers,arecompliantwith Austroadsdesignstandards.

Discussionswith DHA andBCC aredueto takeplaceby the endofFebruary.My
experiencesuggeststhatamutuallyacceptablesolutioncanbeachievedin which a
costeffectivesignalisedintersectionis installedat RodeRoadandIfield Street
withouttheneedfor further landdedicationbeyondthatprovidedfor under
DevelopmentApplicationCondition22(a).

Yourssincerely

KeithL~&n
Managing Director
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